
Dear Sisters,
As we enter the Fall Season, we are having an “Indian Summer” in my area-cool 

mornings that have you reaching for a sweater, only to quickly shed it by noon. 
Beautiful turning of the colors of trees and slowly the leaves are falling. I hope you 
enjoy this special time as we witness Mother Nature at her best.

I have been traveling to wonderful Official 
Visits and have been met with such warmth and 
sisterhood. Thanks to all the subordinate parlors 
for their kindness and generosity.

I am asking a favor of all of you. Above and 
beyond your planned fundraising causes, I would 
ask that each parlor return to Penny Pines as a 
wonderful way to restore our heavily damaged 
forests due to the recent fires. You can find the 
information to aid you in contributing to this 
worthy project on the form on page eight or on-
line, just go to “Penny Pines”. Locate a forest near 
you that needs your help and for $68.00 you can 
plant an acre. What a wonderful Environmental 
Committee project.

I wish you all a FUN filled Holiday Season with 
your loved ones and Native Daughter Sisters. Have a Thankful Thanksgiving and a 
Merry Christmas.

Much love to all,

Bonnie M. Tabor
Grand President
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The Roll of Honor of the Native Daughters of 
the Golden West honors extraordinary women who 
are ineligible to join Native Daughters because they 
were not born in California, but who have accomplished 
noteworthy or significant service to Native Daughters 
of the Golden West or to the State of California. 
The Service to our Order, or to our State, can be in 
a variety of ways — the arts, historical projects, 
education, conservation, civic participation, social 
welfare, or medicine, or any combination of these. 

The service that has been provided by Roll of 
Honor recipients has been as varied and as diverse 
as the previous winners themselves. 

The Rol l of Honor was established by Native 
Daughters of the Golden West in 1910 and to date 
there have been 70 out- standing women. Each 
year at our Grand Par- lor Annual Meeting the 
recipient(s) are presented with an engraved plaque. 
In addition, the recipient’s name is placed on a perma-
nent display at the Native Daughter Home in San 
Francisco. Unfortunately, many Native Daughter 
sisters who have not attended a GPAM may not be aware of the wonderful women who 
have been nominated for this honor.

At GPAM 2015, the recipient was Patricia “Pat” Young who was born in Utah. She moved 
to San Francisco, California with her family, when she was only three months old, and has 
been here ever since. Pat was a California art teacher for 34 years and after her “retirement,” 
she accepted a position with the American Red Cross and developed their Youth Program. 
She helped our former Junior Native Daughters, and together set-up Red Cross Safety 
Education in San Mateo County Schools. At 95 Pat continues to volunteer two or three 
days a week at the San Mateo County Historical Society. She is responsible for developing 
the California display that highlights the collection of California historical books for sale 
in their used bookstore that benefits student programs. Pat volunteers with many other 
organizations including the YMCA, March of Dimes, Schools for the Blind & Deaf, and 
a local hospital. Pat also has volunteered as a judge for many years for the Native Sons of 
the Golden West’s 4th Grade Essay Contest. Pat has touched many lives in California and 
she continues to give greatly to others. She was extremely proud to receive the 2015 Roll of 
Honor award and the plaque is now proudly displayed in her home.

Do you know a woman like Pat who has contributed their time and talents to Native 
Daughters or the State of California? Put your thinking caps on. A formal letter will be 
coming out in a monthly mailing that will state the criteria for consideration for the Roll 
of Honor. It will include the deadline for submission in March, with selection in April.

The District 25 Official Visit and 60th Dia-
mond Celebration was held on September 19, 
2015 at Lemon Wood Clubhouse in Ventura. 
We had 55 mem-
bers and guests in 
attendance. It was 
a lovely day and ev-
eryone was in good 
spirits. The room 
was decorated in 
shades of hot pink 
and orange with 
lovely poinsettia floral napkins with a scat-
tering of “diamonds” throughout. Two gifts 
were provided to everyone in attendance, a 
champagne flute with champagne flavored 
Jelly Bellies, and a handmade ribbon and 
“diamond” rhinestone flower corsage. 

Our Worthy Grand President Bonnie 
Tabor of Morada Parlor No. 199, Modesto 

was accompanied by five 
Grand Officers and 
several Past Grand 
Presidents. Many visit-
ing Supervising Dis-
trict Deputy Grand 
Presidents, Deputy 

Grand Presidents, and State Chairman were 
introduced. 

A brief history of the institution of Poin-
settia Parlor 60 years ago was presented. 
A standing ovation was given to Charter 
Member Gladys Rios who was in attendance 
(and had celebrated her 99th birthday this 
year!) A Certificate of Recognition from the 
Mayor and City Council of San Buenaventura 
congratulating us on 60 years of service to 
our State and community was read.

A lovely buffet lun-
cheon catered by Ven-
tura Spaghetti Com-
pany was served. Par-
lor Members Evelyn 
Rowden, Mary Ann 
Foushee and Dolores 
Attaway worked tirelessly 
to make sure everyone was properly served. 
Mary Ann also donated wine for all to enjoy.

Ponsettia Parlor member Mary Lorraine 
Boyd received her 50-year Service Award. The 
Parlor Reports and the district gift created by 
Tierra de Oro Parlor of a live flowering plant 
in a lovely ceramic pot, Bear Flag tiles and a 
whirly gig with “greens” were presented to 
the Grand President. 

Thank you to all that made this day so 
special!

Rosie the Riveter is known to many of 
us as the lady on the famous “We Can Do 
It” poster by J. Howard Miller, or from the 
Saturday Evening Post cover by Norman 
Rockwell. While these are both fictional 
portrayals, they both represent the multitude 
of women who went to work during WW II 
to support the war effort.

T﻿he city of Richmond, California played 
an integral role in this. Home to the Rich-
mond Shipyards, many of these “Rosie the 
Riveters” were employed building ships 
and other equipment used by soldiers and 
sailors. Rosie the Riveter National Park is 
now located in Richmond. To commemorate 
the 70th anniversary of the end of WW II, it 
hosted a gathering of “Rosie the Riveters” in 

mid-August. All women and girls were asked 
to gather that day dressed as “Rosie”- blue 
collar shirts with rolled up sleeves, blue work 
slacks rolled to mid-calf, red socks, black 
work shoes and hair tied in a red bandana 
with white polka dots.

Two members from local parlor, Argo-
naut #166, El Cerrito, were in attendance at 
the event. Kathleen Costa and her daugh-
ter, Christie Schauer, attended, along with 
Christie’s friend, Melanie West. The event 
drew 1,084 women and certification from 
the Guinness Book of World Records as 
the largest gathering of Rosie the Riveters, 
surpassing an event held in Michigan last 
year. It was fun to be part of a history-
making event!

District 25 Official Visit and 
60th Diamond Celebration Luncheon

Revised from Poinsettia Parlor’s Oct-Dec 2015 Newsletter

NDGW at Rosie the Riveter Event
Submitted by Christie Schauer

Native Daughters of the Golden West
Roll of Honor

Submitted by GT Marti Noyes, Roll of Honor State Chairman 2015-2016

Pat holds her Roll of Honor 
plaque presented by PGP Beth 
Perrin at GPAM 2015.

In the picture from L to R: Melanie West, Kathleen Costa and Christie Schauer are 
standing in front of the newly donated Rosie the Riveter statue.

Don't Leave The Home 
with One of These !
See Parking Hints, page 7.
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On October 4th, Evelyn 
Rodes, a member of Argonaut 
Parlor No. 166 celebrated her 
100th birthday at Las Positas 
Vineyards in Livermore. In 
charge of planning the event 
was her niece, Alisa Pura.

On hand to honor Evelyn 
was John Marchand, Mayor 
of Livermore, who presented 
a proclamation from the city 
containing the many achieve-
ments of our Evelyn.

Many members from Pearl 
Harbor Survivors were on 
hand to pay tribute to the 
widow of Pearl Harbor Sur-
vivor Ed ‘Yancy’ Rodes.

Evelyn’s niece, Grace, 
spoke on behalf of the family 
sharing that Aunt Ev was their second mother.

In 2012, PGP Marilynn Rodrigues (then Grand President) presented Evelyn with her 
75-year Native Daughter service pin.

Evelyn was a member of the Championship Drill Team Green Patrol. She also worked 
hard to organize the Argonaut Junior Unit No. 3. Evelyn served two terms as Parlor Presi-
dent and one year as State Chairman of Bowling.

She may be 100, but Evelyn continues to be a leader in her community and matriarch 
of her family.

Admission Day
Submitted by Gail Kunsman

In honor of Admission Day, South 
Butte Parlor No. 226 placed the Cali-
fornia Flag on the gravesites of their 
sisters at Sutter Cemetery in Sutter, 
California. 

Right: Remembering one of our 
beloved Native Daughters.

75-Year Member Celebrates 
100th Birthday

Submitted by Roberta Koski

Fresno Parlor No. 187 Serves 
240 Lunches to Veterans

Submitted by Patty Lockman, President and Karen Fini, sGT 
Photos by Brenda Green

Evelyn Rodes and Mayor John Marchand.

On August 8, 2015, Fresno Parlor No. 
187, in conjunction with the American 
Legion Post 509 and their Auxiliary, was 
pleased and proud to serve 240 lunches 
to the residents and guests at the new 
California Veterans Home on Marks 
and California Streets in Fresno. 

We were joined by NSGW President, 
Dean Zellers, and his daughter and 
friends from Fresno, what an honor! 
We wanted to let the residents know 
how much their service to our country 
is appreciated, and how they continue to 
be held in high esteem by the fraternal 
organizations of Native Californians.

Guests enjoyed pulled pork and 
pulled chicken sandwiches, a salad bar, 
chili beans, and the Veteran’s Home 
provided beverages and unlimited soft-
serve ice cream for dessert. 

The California Veteran’s Home is a retirement home with varying levels of assisted liv-
ing, memory care and skilled nursing for veterans and their spouses. It is surrounded by 
family farming that characterizes most of the San Joaquin Valley, yet the edge of the city is 

a mere 5-minute drive away. 
This newly-built facility has 
had a history that has taken 
as many twists and turns as 
do the grapevines that are 
growing nearby, but those 
who control funds did not 
count on the tireless advo-
cacy and pure passion of a 
retired U.S. Marine named 
Charlie Waters. A new 
American Legion Post will 
soon be commenced by the 
residents at the California 
Veteran’s Home, bearing 
his name. 

We were so pleased to be 
able to serve our veterans, 
hear their stories, and make 
new friends. 

We all know sGT Karen Fini’s legendary 
cooking, and her chili beans were absolutely 
scrumptious! Also pictured with Karen, is 
Dan Coffield, and a resident of the California 
Veteran’s Home who is very instrumental in 
organizing a new American Legion Post that 
will honor Charlie Waters.

Plastic gloves and hairnets in place, our fearless Fresno Parlor No. 187 President Patty 
Lockman leads the front of the line with her great Cowgirl style.

Above picture (from left to right): Carolyn Childers, Kathy Moniz and Claudia Warner 
of South Butte Parlor No. 226, getting ready to place flags at Sutter Cemetery.

Ruby Glebe Thanks Firefighters in Lake 
County for Fighting Two Monster Fires
Native Daughter of the Golden West, Ruby Glebe (101 years young), shares her appreciation 

with a group of firefighters (from Santa Rosa, Cloverdale, Forestville, Healdsburg, Petaluma, 
and Rincon Valley) for the sacrifices they make to save our communities. This was after the 
August Lupoyoma No. 329 parlor meeting. Thank you and GOD BLESS our firefighters!

Fresno Parlor No. 187 Helps at the Fair
Submitted by Brenda Green

Fresno Parlor No. 187 has shared the 
responsibility of staffing a booth at the 
Big Fresno Fair. The booth has brochures 
from other organizations that are “Heritage 
Based” as a condition for their membership, 
such as DAR. Over 15 members of Fresno 
Parlor have donated two to four hours a 
day at this booth in the Home Arts Build-
ing at the Big Fresno Fair 2015. It is very 
enjoyable to meet people, tell them about 
Native Daughters and generally spark their 
interest in history! 

Fresno Parlor No. 187 President Patty Lockman, with 
Fresno’s own sGT Karen Fini, and one of the first women 
residents at the California Veteran’s Home in Fresno.
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Submitted by, Leslie Pettinger, 
Oakdale Parlor No. 125 

Mary Katherine Johnson, born April 
15, 1919, passed away on August 8, 
2015, at the age of 96. She was our old-
est member and will be sorely missed. 
She was the parlor Treasurer for many 
years, and took great pride in a job well 
done. She was a member of the Native 
Daughters of the Golden West for 45 
years, joining on February 16, 1970, 
and remaining active until her death 
in August.

Sincere Thanks From the Ferenz Family
Dear Sisters,

We would like to express our deep appreciation to the Grand Officers, Past 
Grand Presidents, Parlors and members who attended the “Celebration of Life” for 
Jim Ferenz, Sr. on September 17th and to all of you for the many cards and emails 
expressing your sympathy to our family. It is heartwarming to know so many of you 
knew him and shared time with him at Grand Parlor and functions throughout the 
years. We have lost a loving husband, father, and grandfather and each of you share 
the loss of a special friend. 

Sincerely and fraternally,
Dolores M. Ferenz, Sr. Past Grand President, and Family

Oldest Member of Oakdale No. 125 
Parlor has Passed Away

Laurel Parlor No. 6
Lela Ageson
Sheila Forster
Bonita Parlor No. 10
Donna Mitchell 
Berendos Parlor No. 23
Mary George 
Manzanita Parlor No. 29
Betty Mosely 
Chispa Parlor No. 40
Charlotte Goulding 
Veritas Parlor No. 75
Samantha Rocci 
Forrest Parlor No. 86
Annette Polte 

Woodland Parlor No. 90
Dorothy Minges 
Vendome Parlor No. 100
Elsie Tressler 
Eschscholtzia Parlor No. 112
Fawn Hullquist 
Darina Parlor No. 114
Janice Mott 
Marjorie Stone
Oakdale Parlor No. 125
Mary Johnson 
Placer Parlor No. 138
Evelyn Procissi
Encinal Parlor No. 156
Lois Hoffman

Argonaut Parlor No. 166
Adelaide Jacobs
Annie K. Bidwell No. 168
Verena Landrus
Dessil Riley 
Gold of Ophir Parlor No. 190
Bonnie Harnish 
Morada Parlor No. 199
Bertha Phillips
Liberty Parlor No. 213
Lochie Paige 
Tierra de Oro Parlor NO. 304
Georgette Soria
George C. Yount Parlor No. 322
Shirley Tourtillott

Deceased Members
We extend the deepest sympathy of Grand Parlor to the families and Parlors of the  

Sisters who passed away between July 10, 2015 — October 10, 2015

Please congratulate Specialist Perry Bishop of the 
2-6 Cavalry Squadron. Some of you may recognize 
him as Lanetta Bishop’s grandson now serving in the 
military. Lanetta is from San Juan Bautista Parlor 
No. 179. 

In the Army, Specialist Perry Bishop works on 
aircraft support and maintenance. Perry clearly be-
lieves in hard work and serving his country. He was 
recently recognized as “Desperado of the Month” 
and his squadron leader describes him as “one of our 
hardest working soldiers, one of the best we’ve got, 
always striving to be better”. 

Lanetta also has a son Paul who graduated at the 
top of his class at the Air Force Academy in Colorado 
and went on to a very successful “top secret” military 
career traveling throughout the world. He has never 
been able to talk about this with his wife or parents, 

but when permissible, has made it a point to attend some of our Native Daughter functions 
as well as the Veterans Day programs here in Hollister. A terrific gentleman, he retired at 
the age of 52! 

Congratulations to Perry and Paul. We appreciate your service to our country. Lanetta 
you must be very proud!

Carmel Mission Restoration
Submitted by Lana Cooney

It was a beautiful 
day along the Central 
Coast as Sisters from 
Distict 21 NDGW, 
traveled to Carmel 
Mission to present a 
check for $2,000 to 
the Carmel Mission 
Foundation.

M r.  Grabr ia n, 
President and CEO 
of the Carmel Mis-
sion Foundation gra-
ciously greeted us, 
and accepted our do-
nation. He explained 
that Phase I of the 
Mission’s restoration 
project which includ-
ed the seismic retrofit 
and restoration of 
the Mission’s Basilica 
has been completed. 
Phase II will address 
the eleven remaining historic structures within the Mission’s twenty-two acre campus.

Mr. Grabrian and his Foundation are very proud that they will be presented with the 
2015 Governor’s Historic Preservation Award. The Carmel Mission Basilica project was 
recognized as an exceptional example of preserving California’s cultural heritage.

The Native Daughters of the Golden West, established in 1886, is one  of the oldest 
fraternal organizations in California, and continues to be actively involved with the 
preservation of the Missions. Each year District 21 sponsors a benefit lunch to assist 
a Mission in our area. We were happy to have chosen Mission Carmel as our recipient this year.

Mr. Grabrian and the Carmel Mission Foundation are to be commended for their out-
standing work.

Left to right: Vicki Pesek, Santa Cruz Parlor No. 26; Rosemary 
Perez, Aleli Parlor No. 102 Salinas; Cece Johnston, San Juan 
Bautista Parlor No. 179; Lana Cooney, Santa Cruz Parlor No. 
26; Mr. Victor Grabrian, President and CEO Carmel Mission 
Foundation; Lillian King, Aleli Parlor No.102 Salinas; Terry 
McNevin-Weaver, Junipero Parlor No. 141 Monterey.

Congratulations and Thank You to 
Army Specialist Perry Bishop

Native Daughters of the Golden West
Home Committee pledge drive

From Tree to Shining Tree
Pledge $10 a month from 

December 2015 – December 2016
OR a one time donation of $100

for 3rd & 4th floor improvements in the 
N.D.G.W. Home

555 Baker St, San Francisco, CA 94117
Tax ID # 94-1251112

r Yes! I want to give my support to the 
N.D.G.W. Home with my TAX-DEDUCTIBLE 

pledge in the amount of 
r$10/month OR r $100 one time donation

Name__________________________________

Address________________________________

City_ __________________________________

State_ __________________ Zip_ ___________

Email__________________________________

Home phone____________________________

Parlor No. ______________________________
Enclosed is my check payable to: N.D.G.W. Home

Please charge my Credit Card: 
Visa, MasterCard or Discover

Cardholder Name___________________________
Account Number_ __________________________
Expiration Date_____________________________
Signature__________________________________
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Founding of the Order
By Dr. Leo J. Friis, Revised by GT Nickie Acevedo

Originally printed in the California Herald, September 1969

In the July 2015 California Star, we featured an article about the life of Lilly O. Reichling. 
Here is another historical article about how she founded our Order. 

On September 25, the Native Daugh-
ters of the Golden West celebrated Found-
ers Day, recalling with pride the founding 
of the Order in 1886, by Miss Lilly O. 
Reichling in the historic mining city of 
Jackson, Amador County, California. 

Miss Reichling had personal knowl-
edge of the newly organized Native Sons 
of the Golden West and felt her sisters 
in the State should also form such an 
organization. Discouraged by the Native 
Sons, she did nothing about it until after 
a visit to the Admission Day celebration 
in Sacramento, September 9, 1886. Upon 
returning home, she mailed twenty-four 
invitations to friends in Jackson, inviting 
them to Pioneer Hall on September 11. 
The notes were ambiguous, and perhaps 
it was more curiosity than anything else 
that brought twenty of those invited to 
the first meeting.

Miss Reichling’s enthusiasm prevailed 
and temporary officers were elected and 
the organization meeting set for Sep-
tember 25th. Chosen for the first Parlor 
of the Order was the distinctive name 
of Ursula — meaning the Bear – suggestive of courage and strength. This Parlor today is 
Parlor No. 1 — still active in the town of its birth — Jackson. 

There were seventeen parlors organized within the first four months, and the first Grand 
Parlor convened in San Francisco in 1887. Tina L. Kane, first president of the Mother Par-
lor, was elected the Grand President. Later the special title of Founder of the Order was 
conferred on Lilly O. Reichling, later Lilly O. Reichling Dyer. 

The founding principles, which are still proudly upheld by the Order, were Love of 
Home, Devotion of the Flag of Our Country, Veneration of the Pioneers of California, and 
an Abiding Faith in the Existence of God. The flag of the United States and the Bear Flag 
are honored by each Parlor. 

During the years, the Order of the Native Daughters of the Golden West grew and pros-
pered. It also sponsored the Junior Native Daughters of the Golden West. 

The work of the Order is well known throughout the State. The Parlors have been active 
in the restoration and preservation of the Franciscan Missions of the State. The marking 
of historic buildings, preservation of historic sites and relics, the history of the pioneers 
and heritage of California are dear to the Parlors and they work constantly in this field. 
The Childrens Foundation strives to help children in need throughout the state. The Order 
maintains many scholarships for the youth of California and has an active veterans welfare 
program. There are projects to interest women of California, regardless of age, and it is this 
wide range program that answers the need of women “to do something for someone” and 
makes the Order a vital force in each community. 

Lilly O. Reichling, Founder, Native Daughters 
of the Golden West

Passport 2 
History is 

2015 Image 
Award 
Winner

The “Passport 2 History” program, 
created at the Leonis Adobe in Calabasas, 
California, was a recipient of the 2015 
NDGW California Image Award. The Leonis Adobe 
has completed the 3rd printing of their Passport 
Booklet, which includes over 80 historic sites in 
California. In addition to their Passport Booklet, 
they publish a monthly electronic newsletter, which 
affords an opportunity to all participating sites to 
advertise their special events. This “E-Mailing” goes 
out to over 3,000 recipients. If you go to their website 
you will see that they are proudly displaying the news 
that they have received the Native Daughters of the 
Golden West Image Award.

The Electronic Communications Committee
invites you to:

www.NDGW.org • “Like Us” on Facebook • Follow us on Twitter
Receive an electronic notice from the California Star, 

JOIN OUR MAILING LIST  
by visiting the California Star page on the website: www.NDGW.org

So much has happened over the last couple of months. Here is a quick recap:
July and August saw us getting ready for Santa Barbara’s Annual Fiesta Celebration. We 

started by helping with the Fiesta Flower Girls Tea by providing the cookies and punch for 
the event, as well as passing the goodies out to the girls. 

Each year Tierra de Oro Parlor enters a float into the Desfiles Historico (Historical Pa-
rade). This year we were honored to have on our float, Grand President Bonnie Tabor, Grand 
Trustee Nickie Acevedo, Past 
Grand Trustee Dorothy Rog-
ers, Tierra de Oro Parlor Presi-
dent Anna Ortiz and several 
parlor members, President of 
NSGW Parlor No. 116 Paul 
Larsen and his wife Kim, and 
ND member Barbara Custer. 
We also attended the Fiesta 
Pequena at Old Mission Santa 
Barbara, it was a lovely evening 
of music, song and dance.

August also saw the Parlor 
install its Officers for the ensu-
ing year. We had an informal 
get together at Rosalie An-
drade’s home where we were 
installed. Present were Grand 
Inside Sentinel Rae Rosas, incoming Deputy District Grand President Mary Louise Days of 
Reina Del Mar Parlor No. 126, President Sue Parent of Reina del Mar No. 126 and several of 
her parlor members. After the installation we gathered outside to sit and talk. It was great 
to be at Rosalie’s home and to have her join us, as a Charter Member of our Parlor she is 
part of our history. 

In September, District 25 held its Official Visit and helped Poinsettia Parlor No. 318 
celebrate their Diamond Anniversary. What a great time we all had and what a wonderful 
turn out of Grand Officers, Past Grand Presidents and District 25 Parlor Members. Grand 
Officers in attendance were GP Bonnie Tabor, Jr PGP Suzi Riley, GVP Sherry Farley, GT 
Marti Noyes, GIS Rae Rosas and GOS Janet Somavia. Past Grand Presidents in attendance 
were Silver Anniversary Lady Sharon Johnston, PGP Marie Otto, PGP Marilyn Bustillos, 
PGP Adeline Coronado, and Host PGP Estella Moreno. Terri Trammel Majeski of Poinsettia 

did an outstanding job 
in putting this celebra-
tion together. Everyone 
went away having had a 
great time. Grand Presi-
dent Bonnie gave each 
Parlor an empty basket 
and asked that we begin 
filling it with fun and 
community activities. 
We hope to put that 
basket out of commission 
by the time Grand Parlor 
comes around next year.

October brings with 
it the start of the fall 
season and the change in 
weather we are all hoping 
for. Cooler temperatures 
and crisp evenings would 

be a welcome change from the heat. We are getting ready to hold our 2nd Rummage Sale of 
the year. These sales have netted us quite a bit of money thanks to the generosity of members 
who help by donating clothing, books, jewelry, household items, etc. The money earned 
from these sales goes back into the Parlor to help with our many projects.

Thank you to all of our members who over the course of the year have helped and sup-
ported our various projects.

Tierra de Oro Parlor No. 304
Submitted by Francine Mackey

Dodgers Party!
Submitted by PGP Beth Perrin

Members and friends of Placerita Parlor No. 277, Toluca Parlor No. 279 and Poppy 
Trail Parlor No. 266 celebrated the Dodgers victory as National League Western Division 
Champions at the home of Judy Sanders. Judy is an avid Dodger fan and has dedicated her 
newly designed tribute backyard to the Dodgers (build it and they will come!) A delicious 
barbeque with accompanying salads were enjoyed by all, along with Dodger trivia. Native 
Daughters having FUN!
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Joaquin Parlor No. 5
Submitted By Vicky Cesena

Native Daughters of the Golden West
Home Committee presents

Annual Christmas Tree Lighting
Sunday, December 6, 2015

3:00 p.m. – 4:30 p.m.
N.D.G.W. Home

555 Baker St, San Francisco, CA 94117
Phone: 415-920-2664

Join us for complimentary
tours, caroling & refreshments

We can’t wait  
to show you the kitchen!

All proceeds from the raffle & silent
auction will benefit the NDGW Home

Tax ID # 94-1251112

Parlor Installation Of New Officers
On July 14, 2015, Joaquin Parlor installed 

its 2015-2016 Corps of Officers. Genevieve 
Galli, Donna Goyette, and Linda Stirm did 
a lovely job decorating the meeting room for 
the event featuring a black and white color 
scheme. Newly installed President, Juanita 
Case, has chosen “Sisters and Friendships, 
Our California Gold” as her theme for the 
upcoming year. As much as possible, her 
plans include visiting sister Parlors. The 
newly installed officers are as follows: 
President	 Juanita Case
1st Vice President	 Laura Frausto
2nd Vice President	 Carol Bone
3rd Vice President	 Linda Stirm
Recording Secretary	 Vicky Cesena
Treasurer	 Carol Bickley
Financial Secretary	 Linda Spaulding
Marshall	 Ardylee McCurdy
Trustees	 Cheri Castro, 
 Becky Stevens, and Genevieve Galli
Inside Sentinel	 Helen Prieto
Outside Sentinel Brandy Torres-Fletcher
Past President	 Ida Evans

The Parlor welcomes PGP Lorraine Rob-
inson as Supervising District Deputy and 
Carolyn Flowers as District Deputy. With 
such dedicated and enthusiastic officers, the 
Parlor is anticipating another awesome year!

2015 Eva Bisagno Memorial 
Scholarship Awards

This year, Joaquin Parlor was proud to award 
three scholarships in the amount of $1,500 
each. The scholarship is named in honor of 
Eva Bisagno, who had 81 continuous years 
of membership in NDGW. The recipients 
are Taylor Miller, who will be attending the 
University of California at Davis with the goal 
of entering the College of Biological Sciences; 
Cynthia Weese-Henson, a member of Joaquin 
Parlor, presently attending Consumnes River 
College, pursuing a degree in molecular and 
cellular biology; and Cinder M. Hasselbach, 
enrolling in the University of the Pacific as a 
Business Administration major. Joaquin Parlor 
congratulates the 2015 scholarship recipients 
and wishes them continued success in their 
chosen academic endeavors.

Hot August Nights  
GPAM 2016 Fundraiser

Chairman, Ida Evans, took us back to 
the 50’s to celebrate the days when poodle 
skirts were all the rage. Johnny Angel would 
have had his pick from several heavenly hot-
ties. Tables, decorated with cherry-topped 
malt shakes 
and vinyl 45’s, 
took guests 
back to a time 
when rock-n-
roll ruled the 
music charts. 
Grand Presi-
dent, Bonnie 
Tabor,  was 
so into the 
moment, she 
procla imed 
hersel f  t he 
H o t  R o d 
Queen. Carol 
B o n e t  r e -
membered to 
bring her au-
tograph book 

and gathered signatures and good wishes 
from attendees. A grand time was had by all 
and the proceeds were donated to the grand-
est event of all, our GPAM 2016! 

2015 Annual Apron Luncheon
The Third Annual Apron Luncheon took 

place at Royce Farms BBQ on Saturday, Sep-
tember 14, 2015. It was a wonderful time of 
fellowship and memories, honoring sisters 
who are no longer with us. Guests wore their 
favorite apron and shared memories of what 
made it so special. It may have been made 
by a best friend or family member, worn by 
a beloved relative, or just simply selected 
because the pockets were big enough to 
hold all the items one collects as one cleans. 
Linda Spaulding donated an apron for the 
opportunity drawing, which was won by 
Brandy Torres-Fletcher. Kudos to Ardylee 
McCurdy and Ida Evans for the success of 
this annual affair.

Raise Some Dough — 
Pizza Pop-Up Event

Thank you to Lisa Carson for arranging 
with Papa Murphy’s to host our latest pop-
up event, a pizza fundraiser. Papa Murphy’s 
donated a portion of the proceeds of Friday, 
October 2, to Joaquin Parlor. Besides benefit-
ing the Parlor’s general fund, the take ’n’ bake 

menu was the perfect choice for a relaxing 
meal to end the week.

New Members
The Parlor is moving forward with its 

fall membership drive. A warm welcome to 
Lorraine Phillips, Susana Marin, Josephine 
Hernandez, Donna LeBaron, Roberta Tay-
lor, Linda Freize, and Rose Castellanos. It 
was also a pleasure to welcome back Jessica 
Hurst. As new members, we encourage you to 
participate in meetings and events. You will 
discover that beyond working together for a 
common good, you will meet unforgettable 
ladies whose friendship is priceless, and is 
indeed, our California gold. 

Upcoming Event: Black & Pearls Tea
Please join us for our fall fundraising 

event, the Black & Pearls Tea. It will be held, 
Saturday, November 14, 2015. Social hour is 
at noon. Tea will be served at 1:00 p.m. The 
venue is a new one for us, the Scottish Rite 
Temple, 33 W. Alpine Avenue, in Stockton. 
Proceeds will benefit the Valley CAPS 
developmentally disabled adult program. 
Black and/or white and pearls attire with 
hats encouraged. Carol Bone, event chair-
man, has designed a signature drink for the 
event, the Pearl Drop Mimosa. Reservations 
can be made by contacting Carol Bone at 
(209) 824-1004.

Caption for pic: Joaquin Parlor 
President Juanita Case at the dessert 
table with Jr. Past President Ida Evans, 
Trustee Genevieve Galli, and Marshall 
Ardylee McCurdy.

Analou Weese, wearing her 
favorite apron, enjoys the fare at 
the Annual Apron Luncheon.

Linda Black welcomes new initiate, 
Donna LeBaron to Joaquin Parlor. 
On the right, photobomber, Donalee 
McGary.

Joaquin President Juanita Case and 
PGP Marilyn Bustillos listen as Grand 
President Bonnie Tabor (aka “Hot Rod 
Queen” in the middle) reminisces about 
her glory days.

Bobby soxers, Carol 
Bone and Darlene 
Hickman, strike a pose 
during the Hot August 
Nights event.

Poodle skirt partners, Barbara Custer 
and Elza Paul, are ready for the sock 
hop. This September 19, 2015, Mary E. Clay, cel-

ebrated her 100th birthday. That’s 100 years 
in California, and she’s proud of it. Mary is 
the last surviving member of the Stanislaus 
County Band Mothers. She worked for years 
on the Election Board, was presented a life 
membership in the Parents and Teachers 
Association, and a life membership with 
the Native Daughters of the Golden West, of 
which she has been a member since 1933, and 
an ardent fan of the San Francisco Giants. 

At age 18, in 1933, being intrigued by 
the drill team, Mary joined the local Na-
tive Daughters of the Golden West, Morada 
Parlor No. 199. In 2008, she was the local 
Parlor’s first member to receive a 75-year 
pin. For nearly 50 of her years with Morada 
Parlor No. 199, Mary was an officer. She was 
President in 1936, Recording Secretary for 36 
years, Financial Secretary for five years and 
spent seven years in other positions. She was 
a State Chairman of the Pioneer Roster, held 
Deputy positions, was highly involved on the 
Memorial Committee, the Past Presidents, 
and the Sewing Club. She also was editor of 
the Morada Parlor’s newsletter for 25 years, 
and received a lifetime membership.

Mary’s ancestors stand out in California 
history. She has a rich heritage as one of the 
many Los

Californianos. They were settlers, soldiers, 
and Native Americans. They blazed trails, 
making a way for others to come. They were 
survivors, who pushed to the limit. You’ll 
find Point Lopez on the California coast, just 
below Big Sur. That is where Mary’s grand-
father, Manuel Lopez, built the family home 
in the 1800’s. On the portico, at California 
Mission San Antonio de Padua, are the names 
of California’s first marriage, Mary’s third 
great grandparents. Mary’s grandmother, 
as a child, was present with her parents for 
the raising of the USA flag when

California became a state. Grandparents 
in the Anza Expedition to California in 
1775-1776, were founders of the San Fran-
cisco Presidio. There were grandfathers who 
were Leather Jacket Soldiers, guarding Cali-
fornia Missions, and founders of San Jose, 
California. In the 1800’s, Mary’s maternal 
grandfather, Elijah Janes, established the 
library and first Congressional Church in 
Campbell, California.

Happy Birthday, Mary!

Mary Clay: 100 years in California
Submitted by Karen Stiles, Morada Parlor No. 199
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On Thursday, September 10, 2015, our Parlor held a 
luncheon and program in honor of California’s 165th 
birthday in the Tea Room of the Bakersfield Woman’s 
Club.  Our theme this year focused on the California 
Bear Flag and State Capitals of California.  Each at-
tendee received a bar of homemade poppy soap wrapped 
in clear paper with poppies. Our table decorations, of 
course, were our beautiful poppies.  Our President, Ethel 
White opened the celebration with the flag salute, which 
was led by our Marshal, Sandee and 4 year old Abigail 
Kundinger, the granddaughter of an attendee, and the 
invocation led by our member, Lynn Montgomery, who 
attended with her husband, Keith.

PGP, Joan Hall, presented a very informative narra-
tive of the various locations of the many State Capitals 
in our history leading up to the permanent location 
in Sacramento.  Many attendees commented that they had no idea of the various State 
Capitals prior to Sacramento.  Our presentations were very interactive with much audience 
participation.  Our Chairman, Brigette Bonnet, made a presentation on the history of the 
Bear Flag and its importance in our state history.

After a delicious homemade lasagna luncheon, we were presented with proclamations 
and resolutions from the offices of Bakersfield City Mayor, Harvey Hall, presented by our 
member and City Councilwoman, Jacquie Sullivan, Supervisor, Zack Scrivner, presented by 
Bryan Williams from his office, who also joined our Parlor that day along with his wife, and 
State Assemblywoman, Shannon Grove, and State Senator, Jean Fuller and a representative 
from our congressman, Kevin McCarthy.  The program concluded with the serving of our 
beautiful Bear flag cake which we named Monarch birthday cake.

El Tejon Parlor No. 239 Celebrates 
California Admission Day

By Darleen Carpenter

List of Initiated Members

Joaquin Parlor No. 5
Linda Freize 
Josephine Hernandez
Donna LeBaron
Roberta Taylor

Laurel Parlor No. 6
Rose Castellanos 
Eshcol Parlor No. 16
Susan Chilton 
Califia Parlor No. 22
Joylynn Kennison 

Santa Cruz Parlor No. 26
Sara Adams
Carmelita Austin-Schreder
Lorraine Blackburn
Toni Campbell
Marilynn Fanucci
Carol Fuller
Kelli Hutten
Julia Johnson
Marsha Nice
Donna Pesce
Allyson Washburn
Canon Weston

Angelita Parlor No. 32
Patricia Boyes 
Terry Klaus

Veritas Parlor No. 75
Michelle Hafer
Stephanie Jauregui
Charlotte Weathers

Sutter Parlor No. 111
Gail Patrice-Brown

Eschscholtzia Parlor No. 112
Joanne Evans 
Amber Lowey
Blake Lowey
Sythea Smith

Darina Parlor No. 114
Barbara Pulizzano

El Vespero Parlor No. 118
Margery Locke

Reina Del Mar Parlor No. 126
Teresa Nowak 

Encinal Parlor No. 156
Kathy Smith 

Vallejo Parlor No. 195
Kiersti Matejka
Heidi Tank 

San Diego Parlor No. 208
Carole Sobke 

Fort Bragg Parlor No. 210
Marilyn Boese
Jeanne Duncan
Judith Haun

Petaluma Parlor No. 222
Debra Valentine 

El Tejon Parlor No. 239
Janice White 

Grace Parlor No. 242
Toni Rajotte 
Denise Riley 

Poppy Trail Parlor No. 266
Christine Silva 

Placerita Parlor No. 277
Dolores Marantz 
Stephanie Schmidt

Charter Oak Parlor No. 292
Janette Jameson 

Cotati Parlor No. 299
Jill McCulloch

Tierra de Oro Parlor No. 304
Elsa Larsen
Kim Larsen 
Michelle Nellis 

Arcata Parlor No. 325
Diana Cooper 

Lupoyoma Parlor No. 329
Jean Forsythe 

Zinfandel Parlor No. 337
Lorentina Carroll 
Penny Dian
Laverne Elsholz
Michelle Parker

We welcome and congratulate our new Sisters and their Parlors:  
July 10, 2015 — October 10, 2015

El Tejon Parlor No. 239, Bakersfield 
2015-2016 Officers Installed

The Installation of Officers was held on July 27, at Lorene's Restaurant. It was a very exciting 
evening. The Installation Team consisted of PGP, Joan Hall, Grand Officers Nickie Acevedo 
and Marti Noyes along with Brandi Fleischmann and El Tejon members, Bobbi Rayl and 
Barbara Miner. Preceding the Installation ceremony, an Initiation was held to initiate our 
newest member, Janice White. We were also honored to have our member, Juanita Ramos, in 
attendance to accept her 70 year certificate of membership. The new officers are pictured in 
the left photo, with Ethel White, the new President, center of the first row. The picture on the 
right is the Installing team of Brandi Fleischmann, Joan Hall, PGP, Grand Officers, Nickie 
Acevedo and, Marti Noyes, 
and Nickie's daughter, Mia 
who also attended. The bot-
tom picture is the beautiful 
Installation cake, in Ethel's 
favorite color, pink. The 
ceremonies were preceded 
by dinner at Lorene's and 
a short business meeting. 
Gifts were presented to 
the Installing Team by 
President, Ethel White. She 
also announced that our 
Devoted Daughter award 
recipient for 2015-2016 is 
Darleen Carpenter. The presenta-
tion will be held at our first meeting 
on September 28. 

Pres. Ethel White and City 
Councilwoman Jacquie 
Sullivan with Proclamation 
from City of Bakersfield.

Sandee Senior with Javier Reyes representing 
California Assemblywoman Shannon Grove.

Parlor No. 226 Annual Spaghetti Feed
Submitted by Gail Kunsman

South Butte Parlor No. 226 held their Annual Salad Bar 
and Spaghetti Feed on Saturday, September 19th. It was 
a fun evening of friendship and yummy food.  Proceeds 
will benefit some of the Parlors projects and charities.

(Right) Co-Chairman Vicki Tomlinson and Claudia 
Warner putting the finishing touches on Annual Spa-
ghetti Dinner for So. Butte Parlor No. 226.

Our Parlor Sisters would like to say, “Congratulations 
to the new Grand President, Bonnie M. Tabor and the 
2015-2016 Grand Parlor Officers and wish them a most 
successful year filled with memorable moments and fun.”

South Butte Parlor No. 226 looks 
forward to the Grand President’s visit 
on October 26th for a luncheon.

Fort Bragg Parlor No. 210 has been busy as 
they approach their 100th anniversary.  Over 
the Labor Day weekend they participated in the 
Paul Bunyan Day Celebration.  This is a city-wide 
event honoring the logging heritage of the region.  
Native Daughters have taken part in this annual 
celebration almost since its inception in 1949.  The 
Grand Marshall this year was Denise Sternberg a 
50+ year member of our Parlor.  This year they led 
a walk with Paul on the new, and as yet unopened, 
portion of the Coastal Trail. Over one hundred 
people joined them to see how the old mill site is 
being turned into an area of recreation.  Also, la-
dies had an entry in the Parade including a vintage 
Jaguar for which they won 2nd place.  The Parlor 
also was able to place a window display downtown wishing California Happy Birthday.

Fort Bragg No. 210 Has Been Busy!
Submitted by Susan Collins, Parlor President

Native Daughters of the Golden West, Joaquin Parlor No. 5  
Cordially invites you to our 

Black & Pearls Tea • Saturday, November 14
Scottish Rite Temple, 33 W. Alpine Avenue, Stockton
No Host Mimosa Social begins at 12:00 noon
Tea is served at 1:00 pm • Entertainment • 50/50 Drawing •Gift Basket Drawings
Bake Sale (take a homemade delight home to share!)

$25 donation per person
Make check payable to: NDGW Joaquin Parlor No. 5 
Mail to: Carol Bone’, P. O. Box 93, Manteca, CA  95336

(Please mention your parlor name and  
office for introductions)
Black and/or White and Pearls Attire and Hats Encouraged!
Seating is limited. Tickets will not be available at door

No Refund

Preparing the feast (left to right) 
Marie Huerta, Claudia Warner, 

Co-Chairman; Kathy Moniz, 
Emma Chenowet, and 

Carolyn Childers. Seated: Vicki 
Tomlinson, Co-Chairman/Chef.
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Official Visit to Naomi Parlor No. 36
Submitted by Karen Galan, Parlor President

The Members of Fort Bragg Parlor No. 210
Cordially invite you

to join us in celebrating our

100th Anniversary and 
Official Visit of Grand President 

Bonnie Tabor

March 12th, 2016 at 5:30 P.M.
at Fort Bragg Senior Center

490 N. Harold Street, Fort Bragg

Cost: $25.00
Menu choices: 

Tri Tip, Chicken Cordon Bleu, or Grilled Fish 
RSVP no later than Feb. 22, 2016

N.D.G.W. Parlor No. 210
1215 Cedar Street, Fort Bragg, CA 95437

(707) 961-0129

Grand President Bonnie Tabor hit a “double header” when she made her official visit to 
Naomi Parlor No. 36 in Downieville. She was not only able to welcome new member, Joan 
Nolan, initiated at the meeting, but also was asked to present 25-year pins to Parlor Presi-
dent Karen Galan and Anna Costa Brett, Karen’s mother. Anna originally joined Naomi 
Parlor when she was 17, so had she not taken a leave of absence, she would be celebrating 
her 80th year as a Native Daughter! The Parlor meeting followed a luncheon provided by 
the sisters of Naomi Parlor. 

Anne and Karen, presented with  
25-year pins, are pictured here to the left  
of Grand President Bonnie Tabor.

Karen Galan, Parlor President, with 
newly initiated member, Joan Nolan,  
and GP Bonnie Tabor.

It’s EASY... just shop, swipe your card and earn!
If you shop at Foods Co., Food 4 Less or Ralphs, you can be 

helping the N.D.G.W. Childrens Foundation. 
Simply register your rewards card online. Click on Services, 

Community Contributions, enroll. Our organization name Grand 
Parlor Native Daughters/ G.W. Childrens Fdn. and NPO number 93648.

Every September the grocery rewards card must be re-registered. 
If you don’t have access to a computer, or have trouble registering 
on-line, print a letter from the NDGW website at www.NDGW.org or contact GVP Sherry 
Farley. She will be happy to mail you a letter. A link to the barcode letters is located on the 
bottom right side of the website’s opening page. Take the letter to your local grocery store 
and they will connect the organization to your rewards card. 

Ralphs stores are located in Southern California. Food 4 Less and Foods Co. are located in 
the cities of Brentwood, Ceres, Denair, Diamond Springs, Freedom, Fresno, Galt, Gardnerv-
ille, Gilroy, Hanford, Hollister, Livermore, Livingston, Lodi, Manteca, Modesto, Oakdale, 
Ripon, Salinas, San Jose, Soledad, Stockton, Tracy, Tulare, Turlock, Visalia & Watsonville.

S.H.A.R.E.S. is an acronym for Supporting Humanities, Arts, Rec-
reation, Education & Sports in our community. If you shop at Lucky, 
Save Mart, Smart Foods or Food Maxx and show your S.H.A.R.E.S card 
when purchasing their groceries, they will help the NDGW Childrens 
Foundation. The cards do not have an expiration date. 

To obtain a card, contact Dan Coffield via email at dansac3@aol.com. Ask everyone you 
know to use a S.H.A.R.E.S. card!

Grocery Shop For Childrens Foundation
Submitted by GVP Sherry Farley

Home Chatter....
By Angela Brown, NDGW Home Chair

The Home is ready for you to come and enjoy a peaceful and wonderful stay. We’ve had 
a change in parking. Below you will see a parking guide from the Home. Since the parking 
restrictions have begun, we have had parking available. Many of our guests have come up by 
train, or BART. They have made it. If you have a handicap placard you can park anywhere 
for 72 hours. The employees at the Home are always there to help you.

The floor in the kitchen is done and it is beautiful. Sometimes I turn around and look at 
it and feel like it has always been there. We have a few touch-ups to do.

The elevator has been fixed and it is operating successfully. We put in a new sheave and 
are having to regulate the cables. But it is working. Thank you everyone for your patience.

We are awaiting our next order of bricks to come in. We are ready to place them on the 
wall. If you want to buy a brick, go to the ndgw.org website and down load a purchase form.

We are getting ready for the Christmas Tree Lighting. We are going to add and change 
things around. Don’t forget if you need to do a parlor ornament, get it in. We want it on 
our Parlor tree.

We are looking for two employees. If you would like to work in San Francisco and 
watch how the Native Daughters work, then the Home might be a place for you. If you are 
interested, please check the ndgw.org website for an application, or come down and stay 
and talk to our employees. They will show you around. 

Also, thinking of Christmas gifts or Parlor gifts, remember the Home. We have gift 
certificates to stay at the Home or our new beautiful aprons. Contact the Home if you are 
interested.

To the Parlors in our beautiful State that have been hit with the wild fires, we are here 
for you. One thing our parlor, Golden Era, did was contact Ruby and Ursula to see if any 
of their members needed any help. You can do the same.

Parking at the Home
2 hour parking limit — Monday thru Friday. If you park in front of the Home, and need 

to move your vehicle, you must move 1 block away (500 feet away. No limit parking from 
6 pm to 8 am.

Saturday & Sunday — there are no restrictions for parking.
Disabled placard — 72 hour maximum.
DMV — alternate parking — 1377 Fell Street — use code 555 (posted in elevator).

Public transportation
BART — Civic Center Station: go up to Market Street to the Orpheum Theater bus stop 

for 21 Hayes. Get off at Baker Street (stop is curb side of bus/bike lane). Walk 1½ blocks 
north on Baker Street

Amtrak Train — Coming from the Valley, Stops at Emeryville, then board a bus to the San 
Francisco Ferry building. There, you can catch bus 5 or 21 across the plaza on Market Street.

If you are coming from South Bay/Peninsula train, (Cal Trains), get off at 4th and King 
Streets. Then, take the N or T Muni Metro to Civic Center BART station. Bus 5 or 21 stop 
in front of Orpheum Theater.

Airplane — to SFO. They have a shuttle that will take you to the Home. Super Shuttle:  
1-800-258-3826 and www.uber.com. Oakland Airport, take Bart to Civic Center station 
for bus 5 or 21.

Street Sweeping Friday — You have to move your vehicle at 12 noon. Once the sweeper 
goes by, you may park your vehicle on the street, if the posted time has not expired.

ACORN 130 
Stairlift for Sale

Weight capacity  
approx. 275 pounds.

Rail length 160 (with hinged rail).
Asking price $2500. 

Only used twice.
For more information,  

please contact Jackie Simi  
at (650)589-3203.

Devoted Daughter
Several years ago, El Tejon Parlor created their Devoted Daughter Award to honor a 

member who has provided exceptional service, dedication, and leadership to the Parlor. This 
year’s Devoted Daughter for 2015-2016 was announced at the Installation meeting on July 
27. Our 50-year member, Darleen Carpenter was selected. Darleen has served the Parlor and 
the order in many capacities, including President for 2 years, Third and First Vice President, 
Treasurer, and currently Secretary. She served on the State Board of Directors for 3 years as 
Inside Sentinel and Trustee for 2 years, and has been State Chairman of Public Relations/
Image Awards and Roll of Honor and has served on many State committees including 
Legislation, Home, Official Publication, Finance, Admis-
sion Day, Childrens Foundation, and State of the Order. 
She has served on many committees within the Parlor 
including Admission Day, Fair, Newsletter, Publicity, 
Directory, Home, Lighthouse, Children’s Foundation, 
and Official Publication. She has held many offices in Past 
Presidents Assn. 30 and is currently President. Darleen's 
Mother, Dorothy Basher, a 47-year member of the order 
at her passing, was a previous recipient of this award for 
2009-2010 (looks like a family tradition). Darleen and Dorothy are pictured.

70 Year Member, Juanita Ramos Honored
A certificate honoring her 70 years of membership in El 

Tejon Parlor No. 239, was presented to Juanita Ramos, during 
our Installation of Officers by newly installed President, Ethel 
White. We were delighted that Juanita was present to accept 
this great honor and continues to attend meetings. Her years 
of history are invaluable. 

El Tejon Parlor No. 239 Bakersfield Honors
2015-2016 Devoted Daughter

and 70-Year Member at Installation Ceremony
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Native Daughters of the Golden West – Mission Statement:
“The mission of the Native Daughters of the Golden West, as one of the oldest associations of diverse California born  
leaders, is to preserve California’s history and better the quality of life through active participation in education and 
community service.”

Itinerary of Grand President Bonnie Tabor
2015–2016

Who are the 
Native Daughters of the Golden West?

The Order of the Native Daughters of the Golden West 
is a fraternal and patriotic organization founded on the 

principles of ‘Love of Home’, ‘Devotion to the Flag’, Veneration 
of the Pioneers’ and ‘Faith in the Existence of God’. Individu-
als 16 years of age and older who were born in California 
are welcome to call 1-800-994-NDGW, e-mail to ndgwgpo@
att.net or check out our web page at www.ndgw.org for more 
information.

Native Daughters participate in various projects throughout 
the State such as their Childrens Foundation, which helps 
children whose families could not otherwise afford medical 
assistance. Native Daughters also help Veterans, help restore 
Missions and Lighthouses, assist in other civic activities and 
much more. Join Native Daughters and help us make our 
Golden State prosper. 
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 Check out Native Daughters of the Golden West Grand Parlor page and click “LIKE”.  
Great stories and information regarding our beloved State of California are posted frequently! 
It is a wonderful tool to share and communicate with Sisters all over the State! Join in with the  
technology, information and fun!

 Submitted by: PGP Debi Stalder, Laurel Parlor No. 6, Facebook Manager www.facebook.com/NDGWGrandParlor

(Revision Date September 30, 2015)
October 
	 20	 Official Visit-Marguerite No. 12 Placerville
	 25	 Annual Fashion Show — Hayward Parlor No. 122 
	 25	 Childrens Foundation Luncheon — Byron
	 26	 Official Visit - South Butte Parlor No. 226 — Yuba City
	 27	 Official Visit-Hayard Parlor No. 122 — Hayward
	30, 31	 Grand Officers and Past Grand Presidents Retreat — 

Hampton Inn & Suites-Madera
	 31	 Happy Halloween!

November	  
	 7	 Official Visit — District 13- Califia Parlor No. 22, Woodland No.90, 
	Sutter Parlor No. 111, Liberty No. 213, West Wind No. 328 — Elk Grove

	 9	 Official Visit-Argonaut No. 166
	 13	 Home Committee Walk-through — 

2:00 PM
	 14	 Home Committee Meeting — 9:00 

AM
	 14	 Official Visit--District 12 — Eschol 

No. 16, Calistoga No. 145, La 
Junta No. 203, George C. Yount 
No. 322, Lupoyoma No. 329

	 14	 Childrens Foundation Meeting — Go To Meeting
	 11	 Veteran’s Day — Support Our Troops and Veterans
	 17	 Official Visit — Vista Del Mar No. 155 — Half Moon Bay
	 20	 Personnel Committeee Meeting — 3:00 PM
	20,21,22	 Board of Directors Meeting
	 26	 Happy Thanksgiving

December	  
	 5	 Mission Restoration Dinner — Napa
	 6	 Childrens Foundation Luncheon — San Francisco
	 6	 Open House & Tree Lighting - NDGW Home — San Francisco
	 12	 Official Visit — Donner No. 193-Byron
	 25	 Merry Christmas to all!

2016
January	  
	 1	 Happy New Year!
	 3	 District 7 — Home Luncheon — Oroville
	 8	 CFIC Meeting 10:00 AM
	 8	 Home Committee Meeting — 2:00 PM
	 9	 Home Committee Meeting — 9:00 AM
	 9	 Childrens Foundation Meeting — 10:00 AM
	 9	 Official Visit — Annie K. Bidwell Parlor No. 168 &
 	Gold of Ophir Parlor No. 190 -Willows
	 15	 Investment Meeting — 9:00 AM
	 15	 Finance Meeting — 2:00 PM
	 23	 Grace Parlor NDGW Home Luncheon — Fullerton
	 29	 Personnel Committee Meeting — 3:00 PM
	29,30,31	 Board of Directors Meeting

Penny Pines
National Garden Clubs, Inc. is a proud supporter of this  

Reforestation / Forest Education Program
Attn: State President and/or State Tree — Penny Pines Chairman
Re: Donating to the Penny Pines Reforestation / Forest Education Program

	 1. Have participants, Make Checks payable to: NGC-Penny Pines 
***Must be in increments of $68.00 each*** 
Mail check and copy of form to: National Garden Clubs, Inc., National Headquarters 
4401 Magnolia Ave., St. Louis, MO 63110-3406 headquarters@gardenclub.org

	 2. If you have any questions or concerns please contact NGC Headquarters. These 
donations are used by the USDA Forest Service or State Forester to replant burnt or 
otherwise damaged trees in conjunction with federal funds. Seedlings are replacement 
and /or trees native to that particular area not necessarily of the pine variety.

In order for your donation to be properly noted please fill out the form below. Thank 
you for your participation in this wonderful program which helps Plant, Protect and 
Promote the Beauty of our Country. 

Per FS Agreement No. 15-MU-11132425-090 January 2015

Penny Pines Form
Name of Club:___________________________________Date: _________________

District: ________________________________________ State:_ _______________

Natl. Forest this donation is to benefit:____________________________________
State you wish this donation contributed to 

Total $ amount being sent : _ ____________ Must be in increments of $68.00 each 

Please make this Certificate: In Honor of: __________________________________ 

or In Memory of: _ ____________________________________________________

Sent by (Name):_ ____________________________ Phone No_________________

Address: ___________________________________ City:_ ____________________

State:______________________________________ Zip + 4 ___________________

E-Mail: ______________________________________________________________

Certificate will be mailed to the above address unless otherwise noted.
NGC Penny Pine Form Rev. 07/27/15

Estate Planning
A Gift that Provides for the  

Future of Native Daughters of the Golden West

When doing your Estate Planning please keep Native Daughters in your 
thoughts. Bequests in your will, trust, or as a beneficiary of a life insurance 
policy can be made to the three 501(c)(3) entities under the Native Daughters 
of the Golden West: the Native Daughters Charitable Foundation, Inc. and/
or one of the ten Public Benefit and two Sub Committees under it, the Native 
Daughters Home, and the Native Daughters Childrens Foundation. 

A gift, when making your estate plans, will ensure the work of our beloved 
Order will continue well in to the future.


